
February 14th, 2025

Chair, Vice-Chair, and Members of the Committee,

My name is Tyson Campbell and I am writing in strong support of SB 611 and Food for All 
Oregonians. As a board member of the Oregon Food Bank, a business owner in Portland, and a 
resident of Oregon City, I believe that every Oregonian—no matter their background, income, or 
immigration status—should have reliable access to nutritious food.

At Oregon Food Bank, we witness firsthand the impact of hunger in our communities. Far too 
many of our neighbors face food insecurity, and current policies leave key 
communities—particularly immigrant, refugee, and undocumented Oregonians—without access 
to the resources they need to feed their families. Food for All Oregonians addresses these gaps 
by ensuring that everyone, regardless of documentation status, can access the food assistance 
programs they need to thrive.

This legislation aligns with Oregon’s values of inclusion, equity, and community support. It 
strengthens our food systems by removing unnecessary barriers and creating a more just and 
effective hunger relief network. No one should have to worry about where their next meal will 
come from simply because of bureaucratic exclusions.

As a business owner, I also understand the economic impact of food insecurity. When families 
struggle to afford basic needs like food, it creates instability that affects workplaces, schools, 
and local economies. Ensuring access to food for all Oregonians leads to healthier individuals, a 
stronger workforce, and more resilient communities.

I urge you to pass SB 611 and take a critical step toward a hunger-free Oregon—one where 
every person has the dignity and opportunity to nourish themselves and their families.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
Tyson Campbell

Board Member, Oregon Food Bank
Owner, Integra Supply
Oregon City, OR


